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Dressed for Success 
 

Now that our Stage 6 Support Unit girls have all the skills required to get a job, it was time to make sure 
they look the part. Luckily the wonderful people from Dress for Success were there to provide one-on-one 
stylist sessions and professional outfits for their next job interview. They also received bracelets from 
Pandora! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 CAPA 

 

Major Works for HSC Visual Arts Students 
 

It’s that crucial time of the year again when Year 12 HSC students are focussed on their major  
assessment for the course. Unlike the theory subjects, practical subjects such as Visual Arts must have 
the HSC Major Works, which is worth the majority of their marks, completed half way through Term 3. 
 

The pressure is on the students and they are thriving, spending countless hours with Mr Traicevski in the 
Art room, as well as at home, adding the final touches to their work before it goes into lock down. 
Students are working in a variety of expressive forms this year, including portrait painting, photo media, 
sculpture, drawing and block printing. Some of the art works are exploring very personal issues from  
family relationships to personal transition, conservation and environmental issues to themes on the  
repetitive nature of wars, resulting in the students creating sophisticated and thought provoking pieces of 
art work.  
 
Once again, the dedicated students are doing themselves, and Kanahooka High School, proud through 
the standard of excellence they are achieving in their work.        

and it’s FREE! 
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 Profile CAPA Star Dancer CHARLOTTE C 
 
Age: 16 
Primary School: Hayes Park 
Current Class: 10K 
Favourite Subject: Dance 
Least Favourite Subject: Mathematics 
Hobbies: Dancing, horse riding (has 11 horses), 
gymkhana show riding. Charlotte achieved Top 5 at 
Canberra Royal Show. 
Future Goals: Study at University of Wollongong 
perhaps involving the sciences. 
Currently performing as part of Southern Stars 
Performing Company, which consists of 120  
students from Primary and High Schools in the South 
Coast Illawarra Region. To be part of this company 
Charlotte underwent a rigorous audition process,  
going through various stages until finally being  
selected. 
 

Charlotte will perform a total of 5 individual dance 

pieces, as well as the opening and finale numbers, 

undergoing numerous costume changes for each 

piece. 

 Moving Musicians 
 

Southern Stars is happening this week, and for the students in the Southern Stars Choir there is  
something new happening. Like usual they will be located in the seating area behind the orchestra, but 
they won’t remain there for the entire performance. Nope - this 
year they are featuring in a movement piece as well, on the 
main stage. Singing AND dancing… now that is really pushing 
the boundaries. They had a rehearsal last week, and have a 
couple of dress rehearsals later this week before the show 
opens at the end of the week. 
 
Ryan H, Alannah B, Bayden M, 

Mason S, Taliaha T, Courtney 

M,  Maddison M and Shania S 

will be singing, shaking,  

shimmying and boogying their 

way around the Wollongong En-

tertainment Centre with  

excitement and pride. 



Southern Stars 

Show Week for Southern Stars 2018 – ICONIC 
 
After almost a year of preparation and many months of rehearsals, Southern 
Stars 2018 ICONIC is in the final and most exciting week - show week! 
 
Over 2500 public school students from the Illawarra and Southern NSW will  
perform in Southern Stars 2018 ICONIC, displaying their many and varied  
talents in music, dance, drama and even circus, at the WIN Entertainment  
Centre on Friday August 31 (10am and 7.30pm) and Saturday September 1 (2pm and 7.30pm). 
 
ICONIC is a two hour professional and high quality arena style show which has something for 
everyone. Featuring the most iconic songs, moments, concepts and fashions of our time; ICONIC has 
everything from rock to pop, hip hop to bollywood, soloists to a cast of thousands - this is not your typical 
school production!!!  

 
You can visit our Southern Stars - The Arena Spectacular Facebook page and take 
a look at the finale videos from past years to get an idea of the scale of the show. 
 
It doesn’t matter if you know anyone performing or not, it is worth taking your friends 
and family members to see one of the best variety entertainment shows in the  
country. The matinee show on Saturday in particular is ideal for families! 
 

 

Southern Stars Rehearsals 
 

KHS singing ‘stars’ are meeting the stars of entertainment while rehearsing on the show this week. 
Bayden M was luckily enough to meet Jay Laga’aia, star of Playschool and numerous other TV shows.  
These students are also dressing up in costume this year. 

 
 
 

Mr J Philpot 
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Welfare 

 

PARMA FOR A FARMER 
Parma for a Farmer was a huge success at KHS. 
 
Over $450 was raised toward our Buy a Bale target. 
 
Thank you to all the teachers and staff who purchased a 
Chicken Parma. 
 
A special thanks to teachers and students who assisted in the 
creation of these amazing culinary delights. 



 

Deputy Principal’s Report 

 
 
 
From Monday 3 September we will be celebrating SASS week. SASS week creates an opportunity to 
acknowledge our administration and other non-teaching staff. These invaluable members of our school 
community are the backbone to our organisation and making the wheels turn in our student’s classrooms 
and around the school.  
 

The lovely ladies in the front office answer your calls, offer first aid, and can in every case, name all  
students in our school. The SASS staff prepare experiments in the Science labs. They prepare food for 
the delicious Food Technology classes. They photocopy reports and prepare resources for classes. They 
sit beside students to help them engage in their learning and so much more. 
 

Without these amazing men and women in our school we wouldn’t be the great school that everyone 
knows and loves. So it is a huge thank you from all of us to all of you.  
 

Keep an eye out on Facebook to see how the week unfolds. Let the celebrations begin next week! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms J Burns 

Deputy Principal 

 
 



Mathematics 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week, Year 7 students at Kanahooka High will be assisting with the NAPLAN School Readiness 
testing. The purpose of this testing is to confirm our school’s readiness through the school readiness 
testing (SRT). SRT is an opportunity to test school technical infrastructure, test administration processes, 
procedures and logistics, connectivity, number of devices and bandwidth issues.   

This test will involve Year 7 doing two different tests  - a writing and a numeracy task. These will happen 
on Monday 3

 
September and Wednesday 5 September, during a Mathematics and an English lesson. 

It is important to remember that these tests do not have anything to do with the student’s NAPLAN  
results, but is simply testing the school’s technical infrastructure.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K.Lowis 

NAPLAN Coordinator 



 
Science 

Science Fair Frenzy 
All systems are go in preparation for the up and coming Science Fair.  
Students are busy preparing their boards and gathering information as well as 
having a bit of fun along the way. 
 
We look forward to seeing this year’s entries.  Good luck to all 
students. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Science 

 

 

 

Kanahooka Science Fair 2018 is almost here!! 
 

GET ONBOARD AND CHANGE THE WORLD! 
On Wednesday 19

 
September we will be holding our annual Science Fair in the School Library at 4pm.  

There are over $850 worth of prizes to win, and it is a great opportunity for students to get involved in a 

Science Fair project together.   

 

It is so easy to enter! Simply fill out an entry form, conduct an experiment of your choice, and create a 

poster. Entry forms can be collected from the Science Staffroom. 

 

Students can present their poster on standard cardboard, or they can purchase poster boards from the 

front office for $5.   

 

Entries are due by 14 September, so time to get experimenting (if you haven’t already started!!!).  

 

Sponsors for entry passes and gift vouchers include: 
 

  

 

 

 

 



Technology 

 

Some new laptops are coming our way. New HP devices with a screen that folds back over 360 degrees 
and touch screen capabilities, with a full QWERTY keyboard, just for good measure.  They look fantastic, 
run faster than any other computers in the school with a solid state hard drive.   
 
Ready to be used as either a notebook or a tablet! 
 
 
 

  

 HP ProBook x360 11 G1 

 Featuring Pentium Processor  

 Fully folding Screen 

 128GB M.2 SATA TLC SSD 

 Windows 10 Pro 64bit 

 4GB DDR3L-1600 SDRAM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Not only are they small, compact and portable; they are  
also Minecraft Education ready. Microsoft office 2016  
(latest version) and Photoshop are available to be installed. 
The students are going to be able to log in to these  
computers faster than ever and get more school work done.   
 
 
 
Don’t forget to come and see Mr Harding in the Library (when exams aren’t on) Mondays,  Wednesdays 
and Fridays if you want to see him about getting something 3D printed or get advice on learning to code. 

 

 
 

 

 

Mr B Harding 

Technology 



Science 

 

Please be reminded that Kanahooka High School is an 

 Aerosol Free Zone 

This means any deodorants and/or scented sprays are prohibited at school. 

 

 

 

 

 

The use of aerosol spray can be potentially deadly to some students at this school. 

            Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

                 Roll on deodorants are ok. 



Japanese Study Tour 

 

 

岡崎城西校等学校 
Okazaki Josei High School Study Tour of KHS 

Wow! What a week we had with our Sister School students from Okazaki, Japan. This year’s trip saw an 
increase in KHS students and their families opening their homes to host our international visitors for 10 
days. A big thank you to Ms Ethridge, Mr & Mrs Ursino, Naomi & Kiersten G, Charm B, Alexander F,  
Trinity C, Cate & Ellie M & their families for looking after them so well. 
 

We also saw the addition of Mr Jardine & Miss Page to the teaching timetable!  Alongside the long serving 
and international teaching masters, Ms Coogan and Ms Dedini, our Okazaki students were immersed into 
a complete Aussie school experience. There were many talents discovered in PE, Music and Dance and 
not so many in Hospitality and Karate.  It is fair to say that this year’s study tour group were dancers and  
definitely not chefs! 

Mr Bird was another debutant to join our official ceremony this year. He was 
able to surprise  us with a  few Japanese words and sentences.  
It seems there may be many more skills we are yet to discover …  

A surprise package assisted Ms Dedini with Adele’s Rolling in the Deep. 



Japanese Study Tour 

 
Yearr 10 Japanese put up quite a fight during  
Hiragana Snap. We’re pretty sure that Naomi 
outdone the masters at one point! 

8S Japanese learnt the significance of the crane 
and it’s challenging paper folding technique. 
 
8K Japanese hosted a Kahoot lesson. The smiles 
and laughter across all faces proved that this was 
a first time experience for Okazaki Joshei. 

Mrs Shoebridge pushed Year 9 Japanese way 
out of their comfort zone, being paired up with 
people they had just met for the first time and 
then sent on a selfie quest. 
 
 
There were some very memorable moments 
caught on cameras during this activity. Students 
then had to “think on their feet” and break 
through communication barriers to successfully 
untangle themselves from each other. 

2018 also saw the introduction of 
a combined Okazaki and KHS 
buddy excursion to Killalea State 
Park in Shellharbour. 
 
Students were immersed into all 
sorts of outdoor survival  
challenges, which saw a lot of 
new friendships formed for life. 



Japanese Study Tour 

 

 

 

Of course the program would not be as successful without the generous help of our KHS student 
buddies. Alongside our hosting students, members of Year 8, 9 & 10 Japanese volunteered their time 
to act as companions to the Okazaki students. This included collecting them from and taking them to 
classes, showing them around the school and just simply being there for any bouts of home sickness. 



Japanese Study Tour 

 

 

 

A big ありがとう to 

Malaki D, Chelsea B, 
Chloe P, Michael P,  
Jessica L, Alec N  and  
Kiersten G for their help in 
ensuring a memorable trip. 

And finally … 
 
THANK YOU to our Master chefs, Ms Thatcher and S4 for cooking the Great Aussie BBQ.Thanks also 
to  Ms Lynch for all of your hospitality in looking after the staff accompanying the Okazaki students. The  
office staff whom, Mrs Shoebridge annoyed for a good 2 weeks prior to their arrival and Mr Glasgow and 
the HSIE staff for looking after Mrs S and Mrs Ursino for the week!  
 

みんなさん、よくできました！ 



The Noticeboard 



Taster Activities 
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We are raising as much as we can to support our School and 
the Support Unit’, and we need your help.  
 
Order your NEW 
2018 /2019 Entertainment Book or Entertainment Digital 
Membership now. You will receive hundreds of valuable of-
fers for everything you love to do, and help our  
fundraising at the same time. Exciting news! For a limited 
time, everyone who purchases an Entertainment  
Membership through your Online Order Page until the end of 
August will receive a $10 Woolworths WISH eGift Card and 
FREE DELIVERY. 
 
 

You can order your membership from us at  
http://www.entbook.com.au/281q542 

 
Or pick one up for $60 at the Front Office. 

Shellharbour City Stadium 
Croome Road, Albion Park Rail 

 
Is taking registrations for: 

 
Summer Netball Competition 
 for students aged between 6 -16 years  

 
 

For more information 
 please call 42 57 3468 

 
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/281q542


The Noticeboard 

  Kanahooka High School  
After School Tutorial Centre 

      All welcome and it’s FREE! 

 
   Held in the School Library with 
          Teacher supervision. 

        Refreshments provided. 
 

      Every Tuesday & Wednesday 
           from 2.30 to 3.30pm 
 
  Come along and get help with your 
homework, assignments and assessments. 

Coles Sports for Schools 
 
The packages have arrived. 
Thanks to all who helped.   
 
The new equipment will be 
put to good use in the 
PDHPE Faculty as well as the 
office and a few items in the 
Science Faculty. 
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The Noticeboard 

Guess who competition Newsletter Issue 13 
 
Each newsletter issue there will be an ongoing  
competition that has a picture of a staff member 
as a child. Let’s see how clever you are!  
 
There is a box at the office where students can place their answer. 
The firstcorrect answer drawn each fortnight wins a $5.00 Canteen 
Voucher.  Staff are also encouraged to try to guess just for fun. 
 
Issue 12 Answer: Ms A Hanson 
Jordain-Rian  L guessed the correct answer. Please come to the  
office to collect your voucher. 
 
Don’t forget to submit your guess in the box on the office counter. 
Good luck! 
 
 

Who is this? 



UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 
    Wednesday 5 September  
 Year 6 Taster Afternoon (English) 
 
    Wednesday 12 September 
 Year 6 Taster Afternoon (HSIE) 
  
    Wednesday 19 September 
 Year 6 Taster Afternoon (PE) 
            Science Fair 
 
    Wednesday 26 September 
 Year 6 Taster Afternoon (TAS) 
 
    Thursday 27 September 
 Year 12 Graduation 
 
    Friday 28 September 
 Year 12 Mystery Day 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 

 

CANTEEN UNIFORM PRICES 

 

Blouse (White with emblem) $20.00 

Cardigan (Black with emblem) $40.00 

Tailored Long Pants (Black)  $33.00 

Tailored Shorts (Black)  $31.00 

Skirt      $28.00  

Tunic       $55.00 

Polo Shirts (with emblem)  $20.00 

Jumper      $22.00 

Sports Shirt     $32.00 

Jacket (Black)    $45.00 

Long Pants (Black)   $30.00 

Shorts (Black)    $22.00 

Sport Shorts    $22.00 

Stockings       $5.00 
 

 

 

Uniform sales are available from 
the Canteen between: 

7.30am and 2.00pm 
 excluding  

Recess 10.40am - 11.05am 
 and Lunch 1.05pm - 1.30pm 
 on Tues, Wed and Fri only. 

Early Departures 
 

Please be reminded that when writing out an 
early departure for your child that you put the 
following details: 
 

Student’s Full Name 
Date and time 

Reason 
Signature 

SMS ABSENCE NOTIFICATIONS ARE BACK  
 
Each day we send out an SMS for whole day absences and late arrivals where no 
explanation has been provided. Parents can respond to the SMS with the reason for the 
absence.  If you respond to the SMS, you do not need to provide a written note. If more 
than one child in the one family is absent, you must respond to each SMS for it to  
record against the correct student in the system. 
 

From time to time, errors are made and an SMS has been sent when students are in 
fact present. We appreciate parents contacting us to check. This has allowed us to follow up and  
correct the mistake so that it does not remain in the system.  We ask all parents to ensure their contact 
details remain up to date to ensure absence information gets to you promptly. 
 

Mrs M Davies 
Attendance 


